Press Release - Friday 21st March 2003

 

Hull Deanery Synod Votes overwhelmingly to Support Fairtrade
 

Following a presentation from Peter Church - Project Leader of the Fairtrade City Project for Hull, the Church of England Hull Deanery Synod voted unanimously in favour of a resolution to support Fairtrade, at the bi-monthly Meeting on Thursday 20th March. 

 

This decision is the first outcome from the work that started with the Project Launch event in the Guildhall on March 11th, and represents a significant step forward for Fairtrade in Hull.  The synod demonstrated keen interest in Fairtrade with many penetrating questions following the short presentation.  

 

"Many churches here tonight already actively support Fairtrade with sale and return packs from the One World Shop, and in their worship and prayers.  However, this decision brings the whole deanery together in support of Fairtrade", - said Peter Church.

 

Rev. Chris Percy, Industrial Chaplain for Hull welcomed this decision and will lead a small subgroup of the synod in developing the details of the implementation of the decision.  Rev Percy's group will decide how to take this through to the individual Anglican churches in Hull.

 

This positive step forward comes just after Fairtrade Fortnight where several hundred events were held up and down the country in support of Fairtrade, including the declaration of Chester Diocese as the First Fairtrade Diocese with over 150 churches signing up for Fairtrade.

 

 

Contact:

Peter Church Hull 446402

 

